
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee Meeting
February 18, 2009
CLRC

2:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York);  Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); 


Pat Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer SLS); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein 



(CLRC), liaison; Sara Hills, intern
Action Items:

None
1. Minutes from the meeting on December 11, 2008 were approved as written. 
M(Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

2. Check and Deposit Register:
· There being no questions regarding the Register, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
3. Financial Reports:

· Balance Sheet: 

· Accounts receivable:  WALDO billings, Hospital billings, and the majority of LSTA funding received for the Digitization project.
· Deferred funds:  Please note:  the balance sheet is now showing all of the grant income received to date for better analysis of budgetary concerns.
· Income Statement on Operating Side:

· Account 301 State Aid:  Under budget as 2.88% cut has been incurred. 
· Account 315 Interest Income: Interest income continues to be considerably under budget because of low interest rates.
· Account  319.09: RBDB funds. Equipment funds have been encumbered, including laptops for the new scanner and training lab.  There are still equipment funds to be spent.  CLRC has submitted a Legislative request to update computers in the training lab; if this request fails, the RBDB funds will cover the cost of the laptops.
·   Account 342: Received $67,000 in supplemental aid which includes funding cuts from other programs (RBDB, MISP, HLSP); Courtney will redistribute accordingly.
· Expenses:

· Line 503.40:  Unemployment Insurance is showing credits because of inactivity in past years.  Jeff asked if CLRC could self-insure.  Penelope explained that the CCSNYS had evaluated CLRC to see if this was an option for the Council but their recommendation was to stay with the NY State Insurance Fund.

· Line 510.242/15:   OCLC Virtual Reference is under budget (costs have decreased as other Councils have joined the project), and member offsets have been posted.
· Grants:

· DHP: CLRC has received 93% of the funding; with the budget cut, the final funding amount will be $30,307).
· Environmental Monitoring:  This is a new grant administered by the CLRC Preservation Committee and Susan Hughes.  The fund is likely to receive a small budget cut (~$143). 
· HLSP:  Funding has been received; allocations have been made for program management.  We need to spend this grant line down before March 31.
· LSTA: Received 88% of the funds which must be spent by March 31, 2009.
· RBDB: 
· 2008 funding was received in August 2008

· Half of the income was recorded as of 6/30/2008 financials

· Member projects were paid in August 2008

· Allocations were made for Bibliographic Services, Internet and Telecommunications.  Equipment funds needs to be spent.

· Emerging Technology workshops are in process for March and April 2009.

· MISP: The funding has been received and invoices are being paid as submitted.
· Special Legislative Funds: We are spending the funds we received from Assemblyman Stirpe for the GoLocal project.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.

4. Old Business:

· Membership Dues
· Penelope explained that she has been telephoning the members to announce the dues increase and that the response has been positive and gratifying.
· PayPal 
· CLRC’s PayPal account is working!  One member has used it to pay membership dues for 2009-2010 and others are using to pay for workshops and the lobby day bus.
· TIAA-CREF

· CLRC has received the new TIAA-CREF plan and has sent it to the attorney for review.
5. New Business:    
· Budget Cuts
· Penelope explained that she is still waiting for the final budget cut amounts.  If the 18% stands as proposed, CLRC stands to lose $200,000 from operating and all other grant lines.
· Staff Reorganization

· Penelope explained that Judy Jones is retiring and that she has reorganized the CLRC staff into Member Services (Nancy), Resource-Sharing and Outreach (Anna), Office Support (Sara – new part-time hire); and Administration and External Relations (Penelope).  Depending upon the budget news, Penelope would like to hire another part-time person for the remaining Office Support hours.  There was discussion about the Resource-Sharing position and salary, as it is a newly-created position.  After discussion, the Finance Committee voted to support an increased salary for the position.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
· UPS CampusShip
· Penelope reported that the rates for UPS CampusShip have changed.  She and Courtney will monitor them over the next month to determine their full impact on the budget.  CLRC is still eligible for the state contract but now will pay a fuel surcharge capped at 7%. 
Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

